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STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK 

The campus community 
is invited to a memorial 

service 

Celebrate Sylvia 

in honor of the life of our 
friend and colleague 
Sylvia Geoghegan 

Tuesday, 
December 14,1999 

4:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
Student Activities Center 

Auditorium 

'Tis the Season 
for Holiday Giving 
For the last six years, through the gen­
erosity of University administrators, 
faculty, staff, and students, Winthrop 
Memorial Hospital staff, local 
schools, and community residents, the 
University's Holiday Gift Program 
was able to provide gifts and food to 
over 2,500 children and their families 
who live near or below the poverty 
level in Suffolk County. 

Four years ago, the program 
established a pantry in Port Jefferson 
(Grt. Port Jefferson Food Pantry) to 
help those the program sponsors year 
round as they struggle to provide 
nutritionally balanced meals for their 
families. The Pantry now provides 
for over 800 households a month, 
translating into food for over 6,000 
individuals. 

If you would be interested in 
participating in this year's program, 
please contact Maryann Bell, Director 
of the Holiday Gift Program via e-mail 
at mbeU@notes.cc.sunysb.edu. 

Let's make this season of giving 
a truly meaningful one. 

Centers for Molecular 
Medicine Dedicated 
On November 12, the new Centers for Molecular Medicine and Biology 

Learning Laboratories was dedicated during a day-long celebration 
that attracted some of the leading scientific figures from across the 

nation. The $40 million facility, the first new academic building constructed at 
Stony Brook in 20 years, will house research centers featuring state-of-the-art 
equipment to aid breakthrough discoveries in biomedical research. The Biolo­
gy Learning Laboratories, housed in the same building as the research centers, 

Lt. Governor Mary O. Donohue (third from left) cuts the ribbon with help from (left to 
right) Vice President Norman Edelman, Assemblyman Steven Englebright, Presi­
dent Kenny, Vice President Gail Habicht, Suffolk County Legislator Vivian Fisher, 
and Richard Nasti, Chair of the Stony Brook Council. 

promotes frequent, direct contact between undergraduate students, graduate 
students, postdoctoral fellows, and faculty. The close juxtaposition of these 
state-of-the-art research and training facilities allows our next generation of 
leading scientists to get involved in biomedical research at an early stage in 
their careers. 

"The Centers for Molecular Medicine and Biology Learning Laboratories 
embodies the Stony Brook spirit of ingenuity and inventiveness—to think 
unconventionally and creatively, to make the discoveries that will make life 
better, and to help our students realize their dreams," said President Kenny. 

The dedication of the CMM/BLL began in the Student Activities Center 
with a morning program of scientific seminars introduced by Vice President of 
Research Gail Habicht. Speakers included: Thomas A. Seitz, Professor in the 
Department of Molecular Biophysics and Biochemistry at Yale University; 
Richard Axel, Professor at the Howard Hughes Medical Institute at Columbia 
University; Samuel C. Silverstein, the John C. Dalton Professor and Chairman 
of the Department of Physiology and Cellular Biophysics and Professor of Med­
icine at Columbia University's College of Physicians and Surgeons; and Bruce 
Stillman, the Director of the Cold Spring Harbor Laboratory. 

An honorary degree was awarded to Bruce Alberts, President of the 

continued on page 3. 

Basketball Crowd 
Sets Record 
It was a festive atmosphere at the Sports Complex on Tuesday, November 23 

as the Stony Brook men's basketball team opened up the home campaign of 
its inaugural Division I season. Over 4100 fans — a new Sports Complex 

record — watched the Seawolves take on the St. John's Red Storm. The game 
received national media attention and was featured in all local New York daily 
newspapers, including Newsday, the New York Times, and the Daily News. 

Stony Brook played tough but were eventually defeated in their home 
debut, 88-43. The Seawolves actually led three different times during the 
game's first six minutes — the last lead an 11-10 advantage with 14:16 
remaining in the first half. Josh Little hit two three-pointers to help Stony 
Brook take the early lead. 

Leading the Seawolves were Little and Chris Balliro, who each had 11 
points in the loss. Following the St. John's game, the Seawolves have contin­
ued to face tough competition from Hofstra, Utah, and Drake. 

Football Team 
Wins TV Game 
James Crawford rushed for 104 
yards and scored two touchdowns as 
Stony Brook posted a 28-6 win in its 
season finale over St. John's Friday, 
November 26 at Seawolves Field. 
The game was televised live on Fox 
Cable Net TV. The Seawolves fin­
ished the 1999 campaign with a 5-5 
record while the Red Storm fell to 7-
4 on the year. 

On Stony Brook's first play 
from scrimmage, the Seawolves ran 
a reverse pass with wide receiver 
Lucas Niskanen taking the reverse 
and then firing a strike downfield to 
fellow wideout Kevin Csoka for a 
39-yard gain to the Red Storm 41-
yard line. The team gained another 
25 yards before Crawford caught a 
screen pass from Brian Stanley and 
rumbled 21 yards for a touchdown. 
The point after attempt was good and 
the Seawolves led 7-0. The score 
marked the first time this season that 
the Seawolves scored on their first 
possession of the game. 

Stony Brook's final 5-5 record 
marked the first time the team has 
finished .500 or better since the 1996 
season when it went 6-4 on the year. 

Don't Forget! 

December 
Commencement 

Sunday, December 12 
1:00 p.m. 

Sports Complex 

If you would like to volunteer 
for Commencement, please con­
tact the Office of Conferences 
and Special Events at 632-6320. 



Incoming Medical 
Students Welcomed 
The incoming medical students in the 
School of Medicine (Class of 2003) 
were recently welcomed into the 
medical profession with a special 
white coat ceremony. The ceremony 
was emceed by Dr. Ann Richmond, 
Vice Dean for Academic Affairs and 
Faculty Development. Dr. Norman 
Edelman, Vice President of the 
Health Sciences Center and Dean of 
the School of Medicine, addressed 
the standing room only attendees that 
included the students, their families, 
and guests in the newly renovated 
lecture Hall 1. 

Dr. Edelman remarked on the 
privilege of entering the honored pro­
fession of medicine, the responsibility 
it bears and the unique position in 
which physicians find themselves 
being able to make a difference and 
of touching peoples' lives. Meredith 
McDowell, Class of 2002, next 
offered advice on the first and subse­
quent years of medical school. Fol­
lowing her address, students were 
coated by Dr. Jack Fuhrer, Associate 
Dean for Admissions, and Dr. Pierce 
Gardner, Associate Dean for Acade­
mic Affairs. The students then took 
the Hippocratic Oath administered by 
Dr. Edelman. 

Dr. Norman Edelman welcomes the 
Class of 2003 medical students. 

Messiah Sing-Along 
Set for December 11 
The Music Department at Stony Brook 
will present its annual Messiah Sing-
Along on Saturday, December 11 at 8 
p.m. in the Recital Hall at the Staller 
Center for the Arts. 

One of the few sing-alongs any­
where in the country that is accompa­
nied by a full orchestra, this popular 
event has become a standing-room-only 
tradition at Stony Brook. The university 
Orchestra, with music director, Miriam 
Burns, will accompany the audience as 
they sing all of the choruses from the 
Christmas portion of the Messiah as 
well as the Amen and Hallelujah cho­
ruses. Voice students from the Music 
Department will sing the solos. Bring 
your own score or purchase one at the 
door. Admission is free, but donations 
to support the choral programs at Stony 
Brook are welcome. 

For more information, call the 
Music department at 632-7330. 

The feedback was tabulated and organized into short-term and long-term 
recommendations. Among the long-term recommendations, notes Kevin 
Keenan, graduate student co-chair of the retreat, were offering faculty incentives 
to encourage innovative teaching, creating "service-based learning" (making 
community service a requirement of the undergraduate Diversified Education 
Curriculum), and increasing the physical and programmatic links between main 
campus and Health Sciences Center. Short-term recommendations included 
extending "Campus Lifetime" (the class-free period now set aside on Wednes­
days for interaction and extracurricular activities) to two days a week; and the 
creation of "Safe Zones." (After receiving sensitivity training, University person­
nel would designate their office as a "Safe Zone," where students seeking haven 
from ethnic, gender, or other discrimination could go for help.) 

"We focused on actions, not just ideas," said senior Claudine Stuart, the 
retreat's undergraduate student co-chair. One of her favorites was the pro­
posed creation of a "Community Involvement Center," a centralized registry of 
all campus clubs, departments, and offices seeking interns, volunteers, or 
members. "This way a student who wants to get involved doesn't have to wan­
der around looking for a place to put their talents to use. The information will 
be there for them, in one place." 

The retreat's recommendations will be forwarded to the Year of Commu­
nity committee and to committee chairs of the Five Year Plan, said Norm 
Prusslin, assistant director of the Department of Student Union and Activities 
and the Retreat Planning Committee's staff co-chair. "Our intention is to make 
the proceedings of the retreat available as a resource for these individuals, to 
use in any way that is helpful to them." Other members of the Retreat Planning 
Committee include David Ferguson, faculty co-chair; Mary Kritzer, faculty 
member; Lisa Labarbera, Polity representative; Yvette St. Jacques, administra­
tion member; and Marcia Wiener, advisor. 

Patrick Calabria, director of media relations, attended the retreat from the 
vantage point of a new employee. "I got the sense, very quickly, that this was a 
topic people felt strongly about, and it was good to see the passion and serious­
ness that was invested during the weekend," he said. "What stuck with me was 
the idea that the campus community has to more than expect effective commu­
nication. We have to work together to create it." 

Vice President for Student Affairs Fred Preston, whose office sponsors the 
Student-Faculty-Staff retreat, noted, "The retreat has made people sensitive to 
the fact that cultivating community is an ongoing and evolving effort that 
requires constant attention and planning." And, of the people who came 
together this year to explore "Rising to a New Sense of Community," Preston 
commented, "One of the key aspects of community is nurturing relationships 
between the many and varied campus groups. The retreat itself really does fos­
ter those kinds of lasting relationships." 

Statement on 
Campus 

Community 

A s members of the University at 
IxStony Brook, we acknowledge 
that the primary purpose of this 
community is education, including 
academic achievement, social 
development, and personal growth. 

7n committing ourselves to study 
and work at Stony Brook, we 

agree to promote equality, civility, 
caring, responsibility, accountabili­
ty, and respect. We also recognize 
the importance of understanding 
and appreciating our differences 
and similarities. 

A s members of a respectful com-
Ixmunity, we will not encroach 
on the rights of others, either as 
individuals or as groups. We rec­
ognize that freedom of expression 
and opinion entails an obligation 
to listen to and understand the 
beliefs and opinions of others, and 
to treat others fairly. 

re strive to be a responsible 
community. We are account­

able individually for our personal 
behavior and development, and 
collectively for the welfare of the 
community itself. 

Til encourage all Stony Brook 
VV community members to cele­
brate and express pride in our com­
munity's academic, athletic, and 
social accomplishments, and to 
involve themselves in the surround­
ing local communities. 

/
h affirming this statement, we com­
mit ourselves to becoming dedicat­

ed, active, and full members of the 
University at Stony Brook in each 
and every role we assume. 

Participants play "Stony Brook Jeopardy" as a way to learn about the University. 
From left to right: Howard Gimple, staff; Barbara Weinstein, faculty; Lisa Labarbera, 
Polity (at board); Erika Grumet, graduate assistant; Dan Weymouth, faculty; Brian 
McConnell, staff; and Jen Tokash, student. 

University Hospital 
Needs Interpreters 
University Hospital serves a diverse 
cultural population and good com­
munication is essential in order to 
treat patients properly. A language 
barrier between a patient and a 
health care professional can stand in 
the way of providing proper med­
ical care. To help address this issue, 
University Hospital maintains an in-
house language bank of interpreters. 
The primary purpose is to provide 
non-English speaking patients and 
their families with an interpreter. 

The hospital is appealing to our 
friends in the University community 
who are fluent in a foreign language 
to join us in this effort and volun­
teer for this service. Since illness is 
unpredictable and can occur at any 
time, evenings and weekends are 
also needed. This is the information 
we request: name, language of flu­
ency, phone number, and 
hours/days of availability 

We urge you to share this 
request with staff, and students and 
help us in our efforts to provide a 
comprehensive interpretation ser­
vice for patients and families at 
University Hospital. 

If you have any questions, 
please call 444-2880. Thanks for 
your support. 

! STUDENT 
FACULTYSUF? 
•EJREAF SUNY, 

Student/Faculty/Staff 
Retreat Explores Community 

How is Stony Brook a community? What else can it do to become an 
even more effective one? These and other questions were explored 
November 5 and November 6 at the University's 15th annual Student-

Faculty-Staff Retreat, "Rising to a New Sense of Community." 
The 60 retreat participants forged their own community, as they drew inspi­

ration from Stony Brook's "Year of Community" activities— in spirit and in 
tangible ways. Retreat workshops focused on each of the six affirmations (see 
box, right) released earlier this year by the campus's "Year of Community" com­
mittee, devising concrete examples of how these six statements could become 
integrated into campus life. 

The retreat participants show their community spirit. 
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cmm Dedication Cornerstone Donors 
continued from page 1. 

National Academy of Sciences, 
whose remarks addressed the future 
of science education in the U.S. The 
official ribbon-cutting took place at 
at 2:00 p.m. Lt. Governor Mary O. 
Donohue was present and gave a 
speech. In addition, Stony Brook cel-

Dr. Kenny and Dr. Bruce Alberts, Hon­
orary Degree Recipient. 

ebrated the dedication of the "Pentag­
onal Column," a sculpture donated by 
the artist, Norman J. Mercer, which 
sits in the lobby of the new building. 

Each of the research centers— 
Structural Biology, Infectious Dis­
eases, Developmental Genetics, and 
Cancer and Cancer Genetics—is 
designed to promote interdisciplinary 
interaction and collaboration among 
undergraduate students, graduate stu­
dents, postdoctoral fellows, and facul­
ty. Each center is headed by a director. 
Jorge L. Benach is Director of the 
Center for Infectious Diseases; Peter 
Gergen is Director of the Center for 
Development Genetics, a component 
of the Institute for Cell and Develop­
mental Biology, which is headed by 
William J. Lennarz; Steven O. Smith 
is Director of the Center for Structural 
Biology; and Craig C. Malbon is the 
Interim Director of the Cancer Insti­
tute of Long Island, which is responsi­
ble for the Cancer and Cancer Genet­
ics programs. William F. Collins III is 
Director of the Biological Learning 
Laboratories. 

The six-story structure covers 
120,000 square feet and is connected 
to the Life Sciences Building at the 
ground floor level and through two 
sky bridges, at the second and fourth 
floors. Each floor contains a confer­
ence room/library/lounge area for 
seminars, and the building is fully 
equipped for state-of-the-art telecom­
munications and computer use. 

In the Spirit of Community 

"All work is meant to be heart 

work: it comes out of our heart 

and goes to the heart. All 

authentic work is an effort to 
move other people's 

hearts.. .Work is the way adults 

return the blessing of being 

here to the next generation. 
Work is relationship. And other 

relationships such as friendship 

and mutuality and community 

and intimacy, I hope also come 
out of the same center." 

— Matthew Fox, author. 

Happenings would like to thank 
Suzanne Sullivan, Commuter Student 
Services, for sharing these inspiring 
quotes with us this semester. 

Honored at Reception 
On November 18, some very special people were honored at a reception 

in the University Club. Members of the University's "Cornerstone 
Club" were honored for their generous donations to Stony Brook 

Cares, the University's combined fundraising campaign of the State Employ­
ees Federated Appeal and the United Way. Stony Brook Cares provides 
employees with the opportunity to assist others in the community who need 
the support of the health and human services agencies that benefit from the 
campaign. Cornerstone donors are those members of the campus community 
who have contributed $500 or more to the campaign. Dr. Frederick Preston, 
Vice President of Student Affairs and the Cornerstone Club Chair, and Dr. 
Gail Habicht, Vice President for Research and Chair of the 1999/2000 Stony 
Brook Cares campaign, hosted the reception to express their gratitude and 
appreciation to the Cornerstone donors. 

Willie B. Edlow, Jr., President and CPO of Long Island's United Way, 
was the reception's keynote speaker. He took the opportunity to thank the Uni­
versity community in general, and the Cornerstone donors in particular, for 
their very important role in the SEFA/United Way campaign. Edlow talked 
about Success by Six, the United Way's initiative to promote the health and 
welfare of young children in the community. He indicated that it is the gen­
erosity of the community that has made such programs possible. He went on to 
express his personal appreciation to Stony Brook's Cornerstone donors. "The 
Cornerstone Club has, over the years, distinguished itself by being exception­
ally generous to help those who have legitimate needs," Edlow emphasized. 
"I'd just like to thank each and every one of them for helping to sustain the 
quality of Life on Long Island." 

Both Drs. Preston and Habicht thanked the Cornerstone donors for their sup­
port. "I can't over-accent how important the Cornerstones are," said Dr. Preston. He 
informed the group that as of November 18, contributions from Cornerstone mem­
bers accounted for more than 40 percent of the total funds raised in the 1999/2000 
Stony Brook Cares campaign. As a token of appreciation, Cornerstone members 
were presented with a commemorative pen, and offered their choice of complimen­
tary tickets to one of three Staller Center presentations. 

The 1999/2000 Stony Brook Cares campaign continues through Decem­
ber 17. If you would like to support this important effort, please contact 
Kristin Hilbert at 632-9347 for a participation packet. 

ST#NY 
BR©#K 

CARES 
Campaign Update 
The 1999 Stony Brook Cares Cam­
paign winds down its annual drive 
this month. The University thanks all 
who have contributed to the cam­
paign, and encourages everyone to 
get involved in helping to raise 
money for the State Employees Fed­
erated Appeal and Long Island's 
United Way. The goal of this year's 
campaign is 100 percent employee 
participation. Last year, nearly 13 
percent of our employees contributed 
$145,900 in funds. 

To date, approximately 10.4 per­
cent of our employees have con­
tributed $130,280. 

For more information on the 
campaign, visit the Stony Brook Cares 
Web site at http://fsnt.gis. sunysb. 
edu/stonybrookcares/. 

Former Governor 
Unveils Monument Site 
Former Governor of New York Hugh L. Carey, President Shirley Strum 

Kenny, Assemblyman Steven C. Englebright, Legislator Vivian Fisher, 
and Sergeant L. Ray Colon of the New York State Division of Veterans 

Affairs helped the Veterans Monument Task Force officially unveil the site 
for the Veterans Monument at Stony Brook at a special ceremony on Novem­
ber 10. The monument, which will honor all Long Island veterans, will be 
built in the courtyard in front of the Earth and Space Sciences building. 

Governor Carey, a veteran of World War II, is the honorary chair of the 
Veterans Monument Task Force. During his keynote address, Carey urged the 
crowd to never forget about the veterans who "gave their last full measure of 
devotion and their lives so we could enjoy today in total freedom, peace, and 
justice." 

Also speaking at the event were Englebright, Fisher, and Professor Shel­
don Reaven, who conceived the idea for a monument at last year's Veterans 
Day celebration on campus. Christel Colon, chair of the Task Force, offered 
closing remarks. The Task Force hopes to complete the monument by Veter­
ans Day, 2000. 

$120,000 

$80,000 

$40,000 

$140,000 

$100,000 

$60,000 

$20,000 

$130,280 

Assemblyman Englebright, Deputy Chief of Police Douglas F. Little, Former Gover­
nor Hugh Carey, and Christel Colon, Veterans Affairs, at the ceremony. 
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Winter Holiday 
Reminders 

In case of inclement 
weather, remember 

to call 
632-SNOW 

or 444-SNOW 
for information on 

possible school closings. 

The New Phone 
Book is Here! 

The faculty/staff phone 
directories have arrived. 
Books will be distributed to 
all departments between 
December 6 and Decem­
ber 17. Please check with 
your department adminis­
trator for your copy. If you 
need to request additional 
copies, please contact Tom 
LaRusso, Mail Services 
Manager, at 632-6231. 

Opera Scenes Set 
for December 14 
On Tuesday, December 14, the Stony 
Brook Opera Ensemble will present 
"An Evening of Opera Scenes." Fea­
tured in the program are scenes from 
two different settings of the Cinderel­
la story, the first by the Italian com­
poser Gioachino Rossini and the sec­
ond by the Frenchman Jules 
Massenet. 

The rest of the program includes 
the Card Scene from Bizet's Carmen, 
the Spinning Scene from Benjamin 
Britten's The Rape of Lucretia, and 
the Act I, scene II of Mozart's Le 
nozze di Figaro. 

The program features graduate 
and undergraduate voice students in 
the Department of Music. The scenes 
will be sung in the original languages, 
and accompanied by piano. David 
Lawton, Chair of the Music Depart­
ment, is the Music Director, and 
Richard Cross, Performing Artist in 
Residence, the Stage Director. 

The performance will be held at 
8 p.m. in the Recital Hall of the 
Staller Center. Tickets are $6 for gen­
eral admission, $3 for students and 
seniors. Call the Staller Center Box 
Office at 632-ARTS to order tickets. 
For more information about the per­
formance, call the Music department 
at 632-7330. 

Celebrating Recycling 
On November 15th, the University participated in "America Recycles 

Day." This national contest, now in its third year, has inspired millions 
of people to participate by voluntarily signing a pledge that they will 

recycle more at work, at home, and will buy products made out of recycled 
content. The winner will be chosen December 15, 2000. Additional prizes for 
youths and adults will be awarded by New York State as well. 

The theme this year has been "For Our Children's Future...Buy Recycled 
Today." The goal of the contest is to increase purchases of recycled products 
and recycling throughout America so that we conserve resources for future 
generations. In addition, this will help "close the loop" on recycling by gener­
ating the demand for secondary materials. For our efforts on November 15th, 
Stony Brook received approximately 1,000 pledges. In appreciation for partici­
pating, pencils made out of recycled currency and recycled denim were handed 
out to participants with the University 4R's printed on them — Reduce, 
Reuse, Recycle, and Rethink. In addition, large three foot biodegradable Earth 
balloons were site attractions. 

President Shirley Strum Kenny is flanked by (from left to right), Judy Gregory, Gary 
Matthews, Bernie Giloni, Maureen Kotlas, and Michael Youdelman at the Adminis­
tration Pledge Booth (one of seven locations on campus that day). 
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ART/MUSIC/THEATRE 
12/9, Thursday. Jazz. Directed by Dan 
Faulk. Faulk is a rising young star in the 
tenor saxophone world; he has appeared 
with J.J. Johnson, Wynton Marsalis, Rufus 
Reid, and many others, and has released two 
CDs under his own leadership. Dan also 
apprenticed with jazz legends Barry Harris 
and Benny Golson. Recital Hall, Staller Cen­
ter. 8 p.m. Main Stage, Staller Center. Tick­
ets: $6/ Students and seniors $4. For infor­
mation, call 632-ARTS. 

12/11. Sunday. Messiah Sing-Along. A 
Stony Brook seasonal tradition. "Part One" 
features University Orchestra, guest 
soloists, and conductors. Scores will be 
available for purchase at the door. For more 
information about the choral ensembles, 
call Dr. Timothy Mount 632-7329 or 632-
7330. For ticket information, call 632-ARTS. 
Free. 8 p.m. Recital Hall, Staller Center. 

12/14, Tuesday. Opera Scenes. Staged 
scenes from standard operas featuring 
singers pursuing studies in the University's 
vocal programs. Music is performed in the 
original languages with piano accompani­
ment. David Lawton, Conductor; Richard 
Cross, Director. General admission, $6, stu­
dents and senior citizens, $4. 8 p.m. Recital 
Hall, Staller Center For information, call 
632-ARTS. 

12/13, Monday; 12/15, Monday. 
Chamber Music Festival. Nights of out­
standing performances by music depart­
ment students, featuring chamber music 
from the Baroque to the present. 8 p.m. 
Recital Hall, Staller Center. For ticket infor­
mation, call 632-ARTS. For additional infor­
mation, please call 632-7330. 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

12/7, Tuesday to 12/9, Thursday. Plant 
Sale. 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. Stony Brook Union 
Lobby, Stony Brook Union. Free. For infor­
mation, call 632-6823. 

12/8, Wednesday. 2nd Annual Holiday 
Song Festival—Celebrating Campus Cul­
tural Diversity. 12:45 p.m. to 2 p.m. Univer­
sity Bookstore, Melville Library. Free. For 
information, call 632-9747. 

12/12, Sunday. December Graduation. 
1 p.m. Main Arena, Sports Complex. Call 
632-6320 if you would like to volunteer. 

SEMINARS/LECTURES 

12/8, Wednesday. Women's Health 
Series: Dealing with Obesity. This lecture 

is part of an ongoing public lecture series 
sponsored by Department of Obstetrics, 
Gynecology and Reproductive Medicine, 
University Hospital and Medical Center. Dr. 
Stephen Salmieri will review the cause of 
obesity and realistic approaches to weight 
loss. The wide dimension of the approaches 
will include medical, behavioral, physical and 
complementary medicine. 7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 
Middle Country Public Library Cultural Cen­
ter, 575 Middle Country Road, Selden, NY 
11784. Call 583-9393 extension 4 to register. 

12/9, Thursday. Pain Series Seminar. 
Dr. Ronald Dubner, University of Maryland, 
will discuss "Activity-dependent plasticity 
and phenotypic changes in descending pain-
modulatory circuits after inflammation." 
Room 038, Life Sciences Building. Call the 
Department of Neurobiology and Behavior at 
632-8616 for more information. 

12/9, Thursday. Geosciences Fall 1999 
Colloquia. Peter Schulz, Brown University, 
"Late Cenozoic Impacts in Argentina: Evi-

Caring, Sharing, Giving 
Help Make Our Giving Tree Flourish! 

Make a donation and have your personalized ornament 
hung on the Giving Tree, located in 

University Hospital's lobby. 

Support an area of your choice: 
Babies and Children Memorial Garden 

Cancer Center 
Hospital/Medical Center Designated Department 

Patient Care 
Research Gift Program 

Sunrise Fund 

For more information, please call the Hospital's Alumni and 
Development Office at 444-2899. 

Everyone making a donation to the Giving Tree will be entered in a 
special drawing to win a Millennium Basket. Drawing will be held on 
January 10, 2000. 

dence and Implications." Host Dan Davis. 
4 p.m., Room 123, Earth and Space Sciences 
Building. For more information, contact 
Donald Lindsley (dlindsley® ccmail. 
sunysb.edu). 

12/9, Thursday. Department of Bio­
chemistry and Cell Biology Seminar 
Series. Dr. Mary Ann Osley, Sloan Kettering 
Cancer Center, will discuss "Chromatin 
Remodeling and the Regulation of Gene." 
4 p.m., Room 038, life Sciences Building. 

12/9, Thursday. Nutrition and Wellness 
Seminar. A talk on the "Prevention of Car­
diovascular Diseases" will be held from 
7 p.m. to 9 p.m. at the Long Island High Tech 
Incubator. Information will be discussed on 
how to use lifestyle and nutrition to reduce 
the risk of heart attack, diabetes, and all 
other chronic diseases. Admission is $7 if 
pre-registered, $10 at the door. Call 751-4267 
or 698-8831 for more information. 

12/10, Friday.Input Distribution and 
Transformation of Organic Radiocarbon 
in the Coastal Ocean. Speaker: Jim Bauer, 
Virginia Institute of Marine Sciences. Host: 
Cyndy Lee. 12:30 p.m. Endeavour Hall 120, 
Marine Sciences Research Center. Free. For 
information, call 632-8678. 

12/13, Monday. Skin Wellness and Can­
cer Awareness. Skin care specialist Ellen M. 
Vanacore will educate and share information 
on how women can take care of their skin. 
Part of the Menopause Support Group's 
Monthly Meetings. All meetings are held at 
14 Research Way, Technology Park. 
6:45 p.m. to 8:15 p.m. Call 444-4393 to register. 

Employee Assistance 
Program December 

Workshop 

Caring for Caregivers 

Friday, December 17 
11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 
Health Sciences Center 

L3, Room 171. 

Please contact the EAP for further infor­
mation and reservations at 632-6085. 
For more details and a list of upcoming 
seminars, visit our Web site at: 
www. sunysb. edu/eap. 
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